 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 12TH NOVEMBER 2015
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM There was no attendance from Police or residents. 

DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. Cllr Tatman declared an interest in M/A 11.
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Sidle, Tatman, Ward, Bosomworth, Flockton , Frankland and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES. None.   

6674   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON OCTOBER 8TH  2015 These were approved after 

an amendment.
6675   MATTERS ARISING 
1.Sign at end of Woodacre Crescent Cllr Sidle suggested various options for an alternative sign for the opposite side of the road, all suggesting that parking on the road was acceptable.  Before committing to expenditure on a further sign however, it was agreed that Cllr Hoyland would first contact Highways to check on the legality of the existing sign erected by residents. (Action BH).
2.Vacancy for Cllr.  The Clerk had received no volunteers to join the PC but it was understood that a lady from the Congreves was willing to represent that part of the village on the council. The vacancy will be re-advertised in the meantime. 
3.Waste Bins and Possibility of Bin Shelter.  The Clerk reported that the new red Broxap bins  for Park Field have arrived and been installed by Mark Hullah.  Cllr Ward explained that it was now necessary to have a 4th bin positioned near the playground . Mark Hullah has offered to paint red an old bin for this purpose.  If this is not suitable, the Council agreed to purchase one further bin for dog waste. People have been using both red and green waste bins for dog waste and must be persuaded to distinguish between them.  Cllr Ward has managed to obtain suitable stickers for the green bins and has now labelled these as General Waste Bins , not suitable for dog waste. He met Norman Overfield on site and discussed the most suitable location for a waste bin pen, if approved by the Council. A further meeting will be held to settle on a location agreeable to both BSC and BPC. (Action MW/ JG)                                                                                                                                4.Update on 106 Money for Bardsey  The Clerk is to make inquiries as to the person now responsible for dealing with this money and is to inquire how much of the PLH money has now been deposited with LCC. (Action JG)                                                                                                                                          5 .Highways Update:- Cllr Hoyland reported:-

· A58 Milestone – She has asked Steve Parry if, because it is a “Designated Heritage Asset” this makes a difference to his responsibility, and was later informed that it is likely to be dealt with over Christmas. 

· A58 Bus Sign – Due to overgrowth on the approach from Leeds it is difficult for drivers to see the bus sign and they are missing the stop. Responsibility for cutback could involve both Parks & Countryside and adjacent landowner. Reported to Bev Kirk who is following this up. 

· A58/ Church Lane – Issues with the school sign followed up by Nick Borras who passed on to 'non-illuminating signing team' at Scarcroft Depot, who told him they would investigate. They have raised an order and the team should attend within the next few days. 

· Bingley Ginnel – Poor path surface raised with Bob Buckenham, PROW, who suggested monies could be available from Well Being Fund. She asked Andy Birkbeck who has funding responsibility,although ultimate responsibility lies with Ward Cllrs.  He was fairly positive that  monies could be available for this project but we would need a quote for costs. She told him that the PC would have to discuss this and decide whether we had other priorities from the fund. The Council agreed that Mark Hullah should first be reminded to sweep the Ginnel so that the condition of the surface becomes visible. BPC will then follow up with a quotation.

· Keswick Lane – Water erupting from carriageway going down the hill from the A58 has been reported to Steve Parry  who has claimed it is the responsibility of YW. Cllr Hoyland will make contact with YW. 

· Woodacre Lane – Extensive remedial work to carriageway has now been completed. 

· Woodacre Lane – Reported sunken area following drain work on carriageway by Village and Callister Halls and has now been levelled. 

· Woodacre Lane Drainage still not finished due to extreme shortage of teams , exacerbated by Leeds/ Bradford cycle lane. Dave Penty is frustrated by the situation and will do what he can as soon as he can .Norman Overfield given a copy of a newspaper article which could indicate if LCC 'are aware of the situation and has the means of preventing flooding, albeit at some cost but without great difficulty, it was liable for failing to stop the nuisance which eventually occurs' 

· The following roads in our area are on the programme for surface dressing:- 

· Blackmoor Lane

· Woodacre Lane – Keswick Lane to 300m South, 300m Sth Keswick Lane to Woodacre Cres, Woodacre Cres to Church Lane

· Compton Lane – Rigton Green to Jewitt Lane. 
6. Bowling Club Lease. A meeting took place between Cllrs Stentiford, Tatman and Sidle  and Cllr Bosomworth was subsequently informed of the issues and conclusions. A further meeting will be arranged next week with Andrew Dodsworth of the Bowling Club after Cllrs have discussed the length of the lease with Mr Dyson.( Action ES/ GT/CS/ MB)
7.Willan's Wood –  Hedge Cutting .Cllr Ward explained that it is not the hedge which is the cause of the problem, but branches from trees within the wood. It was agreed that 106 money should be used for the whole Willan's Wood project ,providing it is made available to BPC in advance and providing the Ward Cllrs are in agreement. 
8 Bus Shelter on A58 at junction with Wood Lane.There is no information on this. (Action JG) 
9. Memorial to Billy Gilmore. The Chairman had a meeting with Mrs Gilmore on site. She is not happy with the alternative suggestion from Cllr Ward for a sign, in  place of a seat. The Chairman suggested to the Council that the existing seat at the pond donated in the Millennium Year by the Wives Group and now becoming decrepit, should be replaced by a new seat in memory of Billy Gilmore ,with mention of a  previous donation from the Wives.  Cllr Flockton queried the necessity for a replacement seat but agreed to check on its condition. (Action LF)  
10 Payments to Dom Alarms.It was agreed that responsibility for maintenance should be paid for on a 50/50 basis, between BPC ans BSC. It was also agreed that the Council would buy an additional camera to cover the area at the left hand side of the children's playground (near the large climbing frame) but will liaise with BSC over installation. (Action CS)                                                                                                                                11.Site Allocations.The Chairman, with the approval of the SC, has drafted a letter to LCC to be sent by BPC in support of the existing site allocations, including Headley Hall.   An e mail has been received from Bramham PC explaining to other councils in the area the strong objections expressed by their council and residents to the Headley Hall housing proposal . Another a mail has been received from  George Hall of Scholes ,refuting the arguments against HH by Bramham, and setting out reasons why it is preferable for it to be retained in the site allocations. The Clerk also reported that Alec Shelbrooke MP , according to the Wetherby News,has spoken in Parliament this week, urging people to write in to their local authorities strongly objecting to the policy of allowing further development in the villages, without supplying extra infrastructure.                                                                                                            Cllr Tatman made an alternative proposal to be sent as the PC response to the SAP consultation:- 

· The Plan is unsound as the HH site is likely to be withdrawn at the end of this consultation period. This will result in a significant shortfall in the housing provision in the ONE area .

· The local need for 55 smaller homes , identified in the HNS, is not adequately provided for by the SAP.

· The Plan should take into account the overwhelming  constraint on housing provision in Bardsey placed by the existing GB boundary.

· The GB designation should be removed from the 4 areas of  washed over housing adjacent to the built up area.

· The GB designation should be removed from a small area of SHLAA site 3134 to enable appropriate provision for smaller homes. 

                                                                                                                                                       Cllrs argued that these proposals would not be in accordance with the expressed wishes of the village and it would be wrong to ask LCC to release substantial areas of the village from green belt without clear public support at this stage, and in any event there would not be time before the deadline for submitting a response to to the SAP. It was then proposed Cllr Bosomworth, seconded Cllr Sidle , and agreed by all but one Cllr, that the Chairman's draft letter should be sent to LCC on their behalf. Cllr Tatman wished his opposition to the decision to be recorded.  

12.Footpath from Keswick Court.  It is rumoured that the field adjacent to the houses has been bought by the owner of the last of the new houses. The Chairman offered to make contact with this individual. Cllrs discussed the possibility of an alternative continuation of the path from Keswick Court across the old railway embankment. This would necessitate crossing a field owned by Nigel Lupton of East Keswick.  (Action ES) 

6676   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field Martin Ward has been in contact with Norman Overfield and has been informed of the name of the Operations Director, now living in Australia,  of the construction company which excavated the access track and laid the drains to deal with the flood plain and marsh.   Mark Hullah, at the request of the Chairman,  has submitted a quotation of £110 for cutting back overhanging growth from the playground to the steps at the end of Park Field ,to allow clear access to the path. (Action MW) 
2. Playground.- Cllr Frankland identified a number of small problems. The gates, meant to be self closing, do not quite meet, the rubber matting is a trip hazard, and a bearing on one piece of equipment appears to need greasing again. Cllrs Stentiford and Sidle agreed to look into these matters. (Action ES/ CS) 
3. Web Site  Nothing to report. 
4. Neighbourhood Plan.-Small groups of members of the SC have continued to hold a series of meetings to draft proposed amendments to the NP in accordance with views expressed in the NDP Informal Consultation. These will be forwarded to the full SC at its next meeting for agreement ,and then a final version will be passed to the PC for approval.   
5. Sports Club. Cllr Bosomworth reported that he had asked the club to consider its vision i.e. its long term future, at the AGM on 29th November. There are serious problems regarding the Senior Football Section.                                                                                                                                          6.  Report from Ward Cllrs on recent actions taken which relate to Bardsey. Nothing to report 
6677   PLANNING 
1 .New Applications.:-

(a) 15/06276 – Stone Rise, Mill Lane – Garage Ext. - Object 
(b) 15/06338 – 38 Congreve Way – Exts.                 - Object   

                                                                                                                                              . 2.APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/15/05308 – 22 Congreve Way – Exts.

3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) 15/05563 – 16 Meadow Close – Exts.                                                                                                                   (b) 15/04164- Bank Top – Garage with property above                                                                   (c) 15/05048 – Rowley Cottage , 2 Wayside Mount – Change of use and alterations  to form new house.                                                                                                                                                   (d) 15/05562 – 23 Bankfield – Exts.   

3 APPEALS - 

(a) 14/06892 – Rowley Cottage.  

4. Method of Responding to Planning Applications.  Cllr Frankland considers the new method of having to check applications digitally to be totally unsatisactory. Cllrs Tatman and Flockton agreed . They now have to spend an inordinate length of time on each application , and are unable to undertake the task as professionally as they did in the pre digital era. Cllr Flockton will raise the subject at the next Forum meeting she attends. 

6678   FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:
(a) Broxap – Delivery of 3 Post Mounted Bins-   £553.20.                                                                       (b) Biffa – Waste Disposal for Two Bins.        -     100.70                                                                                                                                                           

It was agreed to pay the bills listed above.    

                                                                                                                                                                                     2.Dates for Agreement  on  Budget and Precept Fixing for 2016-17. Naomi Eastwood of  LCC has supplied councils with the proposed Council Tax timetable.

· November – Send out Precept Forms

· Before Christmas – Send info.on provisional council tax base and confirm amounts of council tax support grant.

· 13th January – Confirm council tax base

· 12th February – last date for receipt of precept requests. 

· !st April – Make payments of precept and grant to parish councils.                                                       The Clerk suggested that, in view of these dates ,it would be sensible to agree a draft budget at the December meeting and finalise this and the decision on the Precept in January.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

6679   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.
1. Phone Call from Mrs Yates re Flooding on Rented Field off Blackmoor Lane. Mrs Yates asked whether there was any action the Council could take to persuade LCC to take steps to prevent the annual flooding from the high ground on to the field she rents .  A week later she rang again to explain that assistance is no longer required as they have received advice on how to deal with the problem. 
2. Boxing Day Bus Service – Request for £10 towards Publicity Costs.  Mr Kirby has once again asked for financial support  towards publicising the Boxing Day Bus Service. He has suggested a £10 contribution. Council agreed to this.  (Action JG)                                                                                                                   3. Suggestion from RAY for work with Older People. RAY wish to find 3 village venues where they can help to develop new activities for older people in the community. Each community would be required to find 10 volunteers and 2 or 3 older people to contribute to a reference group. They would provide training.  The Clerk suggested approaching Gill Thackeray who has been the leader of the Good Companions for some time. (Action JG)                                                                                                          4. E mail from Norman Overfield – Norman and his wife have planted daffodils along the rear edge of the grassed area (noticeboard) opposite the Church . They will take responsibility for tidying up the area once they have flowered. 

6680   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/N EXT AGENDA                                                                                                             1.HGVs on local roads- Cllr Frankland suggested that this has recently  become an increasing problem. The Clerk said that Collingham PC  are campaigning on this issue with LCC and have asked East Keswick PC for support. It was agreed that Bardsey PC should also offer support. The Neighbourhood Police Team should also be contacted . (Action JG)                                                                                                         2. Speed Check on Keswick Lane – The Police should again be asked to conduct an early morning speed check on this road.  (Action JG)                                                                                            3. E mail from Australian – Cllr Frankland had received a request for local information on any residents still bearing the name Midgley.  This had reminded him of the village records compiled by Judith Unwin , currently housed in the Boiler Room. He reminded Cllrs that the intention had been to get them scanned and said that this should be undertaken sooner, rather than later.                                                                                                                                                      4. Pipe in Beck requiring rodding Cllr Sidle reported that a pipe in the section of the beck behind the Cornmill was prone to getting blocked and the Environment Dept. should be asked to rod it. (Action JG)                                                                                                                          5. Pile of Rubbish near Willan's Wood on Wood Lane – This should be reported to the Environment Agency (Action JG)                                                                                                  6.Response from Mr Foster to Gate Complaint  - Cllr Frankland suggested that, as Mr Foster's gate is now leaning badly and there had been no response to our letter to him, the Environment Dept. should be contacted (Action JG)                                                                                   7. Allotments – Brian Potter had been advised to contact Tim Bowes about an allotment but has been told that this allotment is now used by someone else.  
Signed: 
Date: 

BPC Nov. 15 Mins. 
